From: kenneth lever

To: M&CP - Licensing
Date: 24 November 2022 18:02:23

| THIS IS AN EXTERNAL EMAIL

Dear Sirs

The University of Chicago Booth School of Business at One Bartholomew Close is applying
for a late-night licence:

1. To permit the sale of alcohol on and off the premises, 9 am — 3 am, Monday to Sunday.
2. To provide late night refreshment, 11pm — 3am Monday to Sunday.
3. To permit regulated entertainment, such as, recorded and live music, performance of
dance, exhibits of film and provision of plays 9am — 3am Monday to Sunday.
As a resident of Percivall House which is opposite The University of Chicago Booth School of

Business | am concerned about the potential for noise if this late night license is granted.
My concerns are:

1. The University of Chicago Booth School of Business is an educational institution and
not a night club and therefore has no need for such a license.

2. The activities of the business school seem to include the showing of plays and films —
these should be shown at the hours normally expected of cinemas and theatres and do
not require a late night license.

3. The provision of music is also listed as an activity which in itself would give rise to a
potential noise nuisance.

When 55 Bartholomew Close applied for a license restrictions were applied. Restrictions
should also be applied to the University of Chicago Booth School of Business.
| object in the strongest possible terms to the granting of the license.

Your faithfully,
Kenneth Lever

I Percivall House, 64 Bartholomew Close, London EC1A 7BF





